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 by Mike Sofka, Grand Knight
With only two months left in this 2012-2013 

Columbian Year, we have accomplished a lot, but 
there is still more to do. 

At this date we are still on track to achieve Star 
Council.  We did very well with the Membership 
Program Special Incentive in Honor of Pope Fran-
cis, by recruiting new members this past month. 

We welcomed 11 members at the 1st degree in 
April. 

Although on track with our membership quota, 
we still need help with the Founders award. This 
is where you can help. With the purchase of an 
insurance policy or an annuity with the Knights of 

Council	remains	on	target	for	Star	status
Columbus you can help us toward 
our goal that is  is well within reach.

Some events of this past month 
we attended the State Deputies 
Testimonial in honor of our State 
Deputy Ray Warriner and our 
Chapter President Steve Bolton.  

I presented a check for $1000 
toward the Christ Cathedral reno-
vation fund. (See photo below).

Day of Sharing @ Marywood Retreat Center 
was highlighted by the presentation of the Frank 

CHECK MAN: GK Mike Sofka presents Council’s check for 
$1,000 to support the renovation of Christ Cathedral presented 
at the State Deputy testimonial dinner April 20.  Left to right are 
Chapter President Steve Bolton, Brother Mike, Fr. Smith-Rector 
of Christ Cathedral, and State Deputy-Ray Warriner. (See other 
photo, page 4).

 See STAR page 10

Yes, it does take
adequate funds to 
run our Council
by John Ojeda, Financial Secretary

 
The Knights of Columbus are all about 

money. 
All The Knights do is have dinners and 

sit around and drink. 
 What are the Knights doing to support 

our church?  
How can we get more people to attend 

a Knights event?
 These are questions or statements many 

of us hear or ask ourselves from time to time.  
I attend our monthly meetings and of-

ficers meetings.  
I guess I’m supposed to as Financial 

Secretary but the meetings, but they  also 
fill me in on the many worthwhile efforts 
of your Council. 

 We have a budget of over $70,000.  We 
are a non-profit corporation approved by 
the IRS.  No one in Your Council earns a 

2013-14 Slate
of Officers

Page 3



Council Officers
   2012-2013

Grand Knight 
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net   

District Deputy 102
John Piccolo,  (949) 422-3529
 johnpicc@yahoo.com   

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
John Blaney, 837-4403

Chancellor
Mike Lynch, 837-9342
michael.lynch@cox.net        

Warden
Dave Owens, 830-7720
jdowens3@hotmail.com

Advocate
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com

Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri, 916-8336
mgu@earthlink.net

Recorder
Jose Lopez, 586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net

Inside Guard
John Teeter
Outside Guard
Pedro Espinosa
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, PGK, 595-0990
Lecturer
Bob Grabot
Trustees 
1st Year: Steve Eggert, PGK
2nd Year: Bernie Laituri,  
PGK 770-5468 
3rd Year: Charles Young,  
422-9814
 Chapter Delegates
1. Dick Petrash PGK
2. Steve Eggert, PGK
 Chapter Alternates
1. John Blaney, DGK
2. Charlie Young, PGK

Family	of	the	Month

Jay	and	Joan	Donahue

 by Ricardo Teano, Membership Chair

     It is my pleasure to introduce a most deserving Knight of the 
month. He is an all-around volunteer-member that encompasses the 
ideals of our beloved Founder, the venerable  Fr. McGivney. 
     Joe has been a Knight for 19 years and a parish member since 
1972. He volunteers as an usher at the Saturday mass among others, 
and helps in as many pancake breakfasts  and spaghetti dinners as 
possible. 
      He arrives two hours early on second Saturday of the month for 
the recycling set up. He attends the monthly meetings regularly and 
the Tootsie Roll Drive every year and  enjoys helping other people. 
He is very thankful that God has been so good to him. 

 Joe  worked for the government for 31 years at the Long Beach 
Naval Shipyard Electronics Department and retired 15 years ago. 
He and wife Elizabeth are celebrating 55 years of marriage this year.
They are blessed with four children, Gary, Joseph Jr., Denise and 
Kim; six grandchildren and one great-grandchild. This paragraph 
sums up Joe’s blessings, loyalty longevity, and steadfastness.

 Joe’s introduction to the Knights was fortunate. Nineteen years 
ago, a Knight asked him  to join, and since his father was a Knight 
and knew so much about the organization, he quickly accepted.

 What an easy recruit. We want more of you Joe.  Congratulation 
to you for earning the title  Knight of the month.  Vivat Jesus.  

Along with with Rich Gregg, he is a charter member of our coun-
cil as the first Grand Knight. He has been a Knight since  he was  a 
sophomore in college in 1958 , 55 years ago. 

He is a parishioner since the time when Fr. Shetler started the 
parish. 

He’s Jay Donahue, who along with wife Joan is Family of the 
Month.  He remembered soliciting  funds for the first appeal to build 
what is now called Santiago de Compostela Church. 

He was asked to call five other families for  financial help and  
Bill and Pearl Breen was one of them. He participated in the first 
prayer meeting in the church with the group called the “The Mountain 
Men,” predecessor of the Catholic Men’s Fellowship.

He prayed in the church when it was just  a shell, no pews, no 
altars just men and women with the spirit. He even  used to sing in 
the Dan Diesel’s choir in the middle school. His wife Joan was his 
heartfelt critic. She  told him “I could hear you,” and it  wasn’t  a 
compliment.

 Jay and Joan are big on the Monday and Tuesday recycling. On 
those mornings his Cadillac  SUV is full of neatly-piled recyclable 
newspaper gathered from the mobile homes for delivery to our barn, 
a labor of love. 

He supports Fr. Bill’s parish  project in Tijuana so much  that 
Jay would like to start extending this spirit of charity  to everyone.

Joe	DeProspero
Knight	of	the	Month
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Annual Don Miller Memorial Golf 
Tournament coming on June 23

 

The Don Miller Memorial Golf Tournament, hosted by The 
Knights of Columbus Council 9487 is scheduled this year on June 

23 at San Juan Hills Golf Club in San Juan 
Capistrano.

This event is open to all parishioners, men and 
women, family, friends and of course Brother 
Knights. This year we are adding a husband and 
wife or male/female team format. We would 
like to see more of the wives and ladies come 
on out and play.

The tournament begins at 12:30 with a shotgun 
start. You get golf and cart, dinner and awards banquet all for the 
entrance fee of $125.There will be raffles, prizes, putting contest 
and much more. 

For more information call Jim Marchetta at 949-355-3793.
See the full-page flier on page 5 of this Newsletter. 
    – Jim Marchett, Event Chairman

by John Piccolo, District Deputy 102

My Brothers,
 I just learned that we are rated 

number 21 in the State out of 127  
Districts.  This is our first appear-
ance on the “high performing DD 
list” and I want to say thank you 
for all you do for the Knights of 
Columbus.

This is your achievement, not 
mine.  All I do 
is provide tools 
and throw out 
ideas for you to 
consider.

 One of my 
favorite read-
ings from the 
H o l y  B i b l e 
is “one body 
many parts,” 
1 Corinthians 
12:12.  We are called to serve in 
one way or another.

With the risk of leaving some-
one out, I do want to mention two 
men who have brought our great 
Order to so many men. 

For Brother Ricardo Teano 
from Bishop Johnson Council 
9487, recruiting is his ministry 
and he has brought a large number 
of men into the Knights.

Each time I attend my Coun-
cil’s meeting, I marvel at how 
many men were recruited and 
now active after my term as Grand 
Knight in 2007-2008.  

Late last month he was largely 
responsible for the 13 new mem-
bers who were initiated into 
Council 9487.

 Fours years ago, Brother Ron-
ald Gryzanoski was appointed 
membership chairman for James 
Francis Cardinal McIntrye Coun-

District	Deputy’s	Message:

The following is the slate of  Officers for the upcoming 
Fraternal Year.  While the following are proposed Officers, 
any 3rd Degree Brother can run for any office by being nomi-
nated at the June 5 meeting by a Brother Knight.

 
Officer Candidates

Grand Knight ..................  John Blaney
Deputy Grand Knight .....  Mike Lynch
Chancellor ........................ Gary Clack
Warden   ...........................  John Teeter
Advocate ........................... Rick Reynolds
Treasurer ........................... Mike Ulibarri
Recorder ............................ Pedro Espinosa
Outside Guard ................... Hector Guzman
Inside Guard .....................  Bob Grabot
Trustee 1st Year Mike Sofka
Trustee 2nd Year Steve Eggert
Trustee 3rd Year  Bernie Laituri

The appointed position of  Financial Secretary John Ojeda 
is held for three years. The position of  Lecturer is appointed 
by the Grand Knight and will be held by Nacho Mena for 
the upcoming year.

Slate of Officers  for 2013-2014

Our	Council
rated	No.	21	
in	California

 See PICCOLO page 12
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by  Ricardo Teano, Membership Committee
 
  In the true spirit of Fraternity, let us welcome our newest mem-

bers with open arms. With Pope Francis as honoree of the April 23  
Membership ceremony, may his examples be the guide to find a 
calling, the Knights of Columbus way. 

May the 41 Brothers who as sideliners  supported the new Knights,  
experience the impact of the exemplification once again as they relive 
their entry into the order  and become renewed. 

May the ceremonial teaches the seven other new Knights that from 
the neighboring St. Killians and Mission Basilica councils that we 
are truly part of a great brotherhood . Let us continue to be active 
and strengthen our Faith.

   This list summarizes the new Knights  and  corresponding wor-
thy  sponsors. Big Brothers will be assigned to them at the meeting 
to explain why we do the things we do.

            New Member                                    Sponsor
  1.  Thomas Lucas                                  Ricardo
  2.  Steve Limtiaco                                  Ricardo
  3.  Gerard Mooney                                John Piccolo
  4.  David Mulholland                             Ricardo
  5.  Cipriano Pitones                                Ricardo
  6.  Manuel Rios                                      Ignacio Mena
  7.  Alfred Gamarra                                 Ricardo
  8.  Bill Stegall                                         Bryan Ickes
  9.  Domingo Roldan                               Ricardo
10.  Eduardo Hipolito                               Martin Villafuerte
11.  Edgar Ortega                                     Leo Alvarado
12.  Benedict Del Rosario                         Ricardo
13.  Christopher Sauritch                          Ricardo
 
Thanks to the 1st degree team for its efforts. It was solemn and 

impressive.They are Joe Schulte, PGK; Dick Petrash, PGK; John 
Ojeda,PGK;  Randy Gamache, Wes Rubidoux, Charlie Young, PGK;  
Nelson Sweeney, Mike Ulibarri and Jim Burrel. Dignitaries were 
GK Mike Sofka ,Joseph Paulicivic from the District Board, GK Bert 
Munoz and Insurance man, Mark Yubeta. Pizza was served at the end.

 

GOOD GROUP: Grand Knights who attended the State Deputy Dinner 
were State Deputy Ray Warriner (holding  poster) and Mike Sofka, Grand 
Knight of Council 9487, to his right. 

salary. The monies we take in after 
expenses we put out to charitable 
organizations and to our church.

 Yes, it does take money to 
run our Council but the bulk of 
these  funds come from the recycle 
program and dues.  

We are lucky in that we do not 
have to come up with events on 
a weekly basis to try and support 
our voluntary donations.  

Most of the other dinners 
or events such as coffee and 
doughnuts are designed to gather 
parishioners together.  

This last Lenten season we 
provided the seed money and 
some of the manpower and let 
other ministries earn some of the 
proceeds.

 We give $6,000 a year to our  
church. We donate to worth-
while charities monthly besides 
bringing in over $35,000 the last 
15-plus years to help the Intel-
lectually Disabled. 

Knights are Eucharistic Min-
isters, Lectures, Youth Directors, 
basically involved on just about 
every Ministry at Santiago.

 • We wheel over residents of 
Lake Forest Nursing to attend 
Mass on Sundays. 

• We provide overnight vigil 
to the Blessed Sacrament every 
First Friday.  

• We visit our sick Brothers 
and family members. 

• We escort the Bishop to 
Confirmation ceremonies.

 How can you participate when 
your time is so precious, and how 
do we get more attendance at 
Knight events is really the same 
situation.  

We have over 365 members in 
Council yet we only seem to get 
100 people at a Knights event.  

If you are unable to volunteer 
then please bring in your recy-
clables or come have dinner and 
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Biggest 1st Degree ceremony



       

       

       

 
       

    June 23, 2013																		Shotgun Start at 12:30 p.m.

San	Juan	Hills	Golf	Club
32120 San Juan Creek Road

San Juan Capistrano, CA  92675
(949) 493-1167

Hosted	by	the	Knights	of	Columbus,	Council	9487
This	tournament	is	open	to	all	players,	men	and	women

**	This	year,	we	are	adding	Husband/Wife,	Male/Female	Team	*** 
          

Annual	Don	Miller	Memorial	Golf	Tournament

	
1.			_________________________							
2.			_________________________
3.		_________________________
4.		__________________________		

Items	of	Need			

Hole and Tee sponsors 
$100.00 each
Please include company info
for your sign 

Raffle	Prizes	Needed
We take CASH donations 							

	Husband/Wife	team	will	be																																																																		
paired	into	foursome,	or	you
can	put	your	own	together.

ALL	THIS	FOR	ONLY	$125.00
* Extra dinners, $30.00 per person		

Foursome:

Volunteers																																																																			
Please	call	James	Marchetta						
949-355-3793	or	949-305-3051
or	Peter	Kellen	949-586-5088

Mail	Form	to:
																																																																
James	Marchetta						
21742	Northwood	Lane
Lake	Forest,	CA	92630
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There	will	be	challenge	holes
and	a	Putting	Contest.	
Prizes	for	the	winners.	
Raffle	Prizes,	50/50	drawing
and	much	more!

Fee	includes:		

Golf and cart
Dinner and Awards 
Banquet



by George Nothhelfer, Program Chair
 

In April we made $1,641, raising overall-all 
total earnings to $360,238. The dedication that 

Gene Ganley Recycling Report

Teens playing key role 
in success of program

Roger and Mo Boivin, Leo Alvarado, Jay and Joan Donahue, 
Gerry and Vivian  (Viv) Dubois, David Farage, Hector Guzman, 
Bob Morgan, John Ojeda, Dan Ramella, Ricardo Teano, Otis 
Givenrod, Joe Schulte, Mike McCormack, Stewart Imagawa, 

George Nothhelfer, Alfonso Lopez, Chuck Agozino, John Honus.

Brings letters for 
for tuition help to
meeting on May 1

we have is great, which ensures us a very suc-
cessful program. We look forward to seeing all 
of you Saturday, May 11.

Last month we had another great day with 
the assistance from the teenagers.  They are 
playing a significant role in our recycling while 
earning  community hours. Brothers, we need 
your help to supervise the teens. Thanks to the 
Brother Knights that came early to help and kids 
that need hours. 

We are in the final stages of getting approval 
from the City of Lake Forest for our new Storage 

My Brother Knights, 
If you have a child or grand-

child that has attended a Catholic 
school K through 12 or a Catholic 
college or university during the 
current Columbian year, Bishop 
William Johnson Council would 
like to help with these costs.

Simply submit a letter from the 
students that express in their own 
words what a Catholic education 
means to them (dictation by the 
younger students is acceptable) 
and a letter from the Knight par-
ent indicating that you will accept 
tuition assistance.

E-mail those to Ken Allen at 
kenallenfh@hotmail.com or to 
the Grand Knight, or bring the 
letters to the general business 
meeting May 1. 

The letters must be submitted 
no later than the May 1  meeting. 

The checks will be distributed 
at the general business meeting 
on Wednesday, June 5. 

– Ken Allen, Membership Chair
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make a donation.  
If you can sign up for an hour 

with the Lord on First Friday 
or participate in a ministry, any 
ministry.  Our church is not just 
about the Knights, we encourage 
participation in our church and 
support of our priests.

I for one enjoy the Brothers 
in our Council. I value the Faith, 
Family and Fraternity that I find 
in the Knights.

 This is why I remain a member 
and try to attend as many events 
as I can, when I can.

See you at church.

Facility.  We hope to report to you at our meeting on the date that 
construction can begin.

If anyone has any leads on businesses to include architectural 
companies that have excess catalogs that are willing to donate their 
paper recyclables please let me know.

A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 
all the dedication and extra hours they spend in making the program 
a success.  

 We invite any of you to stop and visit this important operation 
anytime between 7-8 a.m. Monday or Tuesday.  These people are not 
all retirees that help. We generate 40 percent or more of our program 
from this group. We need more of our retirees to help for a couple of 
hours on Mondays and Tuesdays. Everyone has a good time.

Thanks and “hats off” to all listed below:
Dan Ramella, Richard Mills, Gerry H. Dubois, John Teeter, Stew-

art Imagawa, George Nothhelfer, Ricardo Teano, John Ojeda, Bob 
Morgan, David Atkins, Pat Bole, Don Blankenship, David Keele, Pat 
Larkin, Charles Young, John Blaney, Ron Fernandez, Jay Donahue, 
Eric Marmoljo, Bob Grabot, Luis Leja, Emma Gastelum, Eddie Chinn, 
Jessica Chin, Gabriel Bahena, Gariel Campos, Kirsten Mauban, Zach 
Aguirre, Kirsten O’Connor, Ignacio (Nacho) Mena, Aron Aromin, 
Andrew Harp, May Aromin, Mike Sofka, Ramon Navarro, Wonnie 
Redzy, Dick Gregg, Adela Malk, Hector Guzman, Rich Mulhaupt, 
Scott Napp, and Donald Napp.

  

Thanks to Monday, Tuesday Volunteers

MONEY:                                    
 From page 4
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               Program Chairman’s Report
            Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also, refer to the Council calendar on the last page 
of this Newsletter. Call or e-mail the DGK and Program Chairman, Mike Sofka expk2wn@me.com; (949-338-
7237), or John Blaneyjcblaney@att.net (949-632-5993) if you have an item(s) to present at the next Council 
General Business meeting. Email the Program Chairman with any articles  you request be included in this  News-
letter.

  	May	2013
      5-1  Wednesday: General Business Meeting begins with a BBQ on the church patio at 5:30 p.m. preceding 
meeting at 7:30 p.m. (A decade of the Rosary will begin at 7:20 sharp).
       5-3 Friday: First Friday Adoration.

5-6,7  Monday, Tuesday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
5-11  Saturday: Recycling, 7-noon.  Please help out for any time you can spare. Contact George Nothhelfer
5-12  Sunday: Coffee and doughnuts on the Church Patio.
5-13,14  Monday, Tuesday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
5-15  Wednesday: Officers meeting, all are welcome.
5-20,21  Monday, Tuesday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
5-23  Thursday: Chapter Business Meeting
5-27,28  Monday, Tuesday: Mobile Home Park recycling.
 
Look	for	more	upcoming	events	by	e-mail-	E-mail	Brother	PGK	Steve	Eggert,	steveeggert@gmail.

com.	if	you	are	not	getting	his	e-mails
                                                        Scheduled	Ceremonials

                                            
                                                                                    First	Degree

May 7: District 105 Holy Spirit Parish Hall, 17270 Ward St., Fountain Valley, Ca 92708. Candidates 
7, Degree, 7:30.

May 8: St. Columban 3926, St. Columban Council Hall, 7836 Westminster Ave., Westminster. Candi-
dates 7 p.m, Degree,7:30.

May 9: Fr. Louis F. Knight Council, 12451 St. Edwards School (Knight Hall) 33926 Calle la Primavera, 
Dana Point. Candidates 7, Degree 7:30.

May 11: Santa Ana Council 1842 (Spanish) Immaculate Heart of Mary, 1100 S. Center Santa Ana. 
Candidates 5:30 p.m, Degree, 6.

May 20: Fr. Kass 3526, Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park. Candidates 7,  Degree, 7:30.
May 22: Bishop Tomas Conaty Council 5385, St. Cecilia Church Annex, 130 Main St., Tustin, Can-

didates 7, Degree 7:30.
Second	Degree

May 21: District 98, St. Mary’s By The Sea, 321 Tenth St., Huntington Beach, 7,7:30.
May 26: Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park. 7, 7:30. 

                                                                          Third	Degree

May 5: District 103, Our Lady of Fatima Hall, 105 Esparanza, San Clemente. Candidates 1 p.m., 
Degree, 2.

Protocol for all Exemplifications 

Candidates and observers will dress in a manner fitting the dignity of Formal Knights of Columbus 
Ceremonials. Collared shirts, dress slacks, socks and shoes are the minimum standard. Shorts, tee shirts, 

 See ACTIVITIES page 10
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April	Program		Highlights

A spiritual call  to action ... 

1. GK’s Report 

New Pope Francis will make a great difference in the church.
Eleven new applications for membership.
2. 2. Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s Report 
a. Treasurer reported: Checking, $12,380.40; Vanguard 1, 

$43,815, Vanguard 2, $6,414.  Total: $62,609.40.b. Cash Box, 
$105; Special donation J. Piccolo, $100; Re-cycling, $1,442.54; 
Newsletter ads, $120; Religious books, $634.75; Lenten din-
ners, $ 950; Dues, $1,355.54; Poker money,
$60; Lenten dinner, $894; Good Friday Lenten dinner, $1,212. 
Total received; $ 5,803.83.

3.3. Committee Reports and New Business 
a. Mike Ulibarri, Lenten dinners a success, thanks to all 

who helped. 
b. Recycle report: George Nothhelfer, last month $1,290 

raised last month.  Recycling new area, met with mayor of 
Lake Forest, who is 100 percent  the project. Planning com-
mittee requested to redo everything. Needed new reports done 
at no cost. George and John Ojeda will present revised plan 
and report.  Rick Reynolds going over contracts from Pedro.

c.   Dues: Many still have not paid.  It was proposed to 
donate $ 1,000 per year for five years to Christ Cathedral. Mo-
tion approved and check will be presented at chapter meeting.

d. Ricardo Teano, Feb. 24, 3rd degree.
e. Jim Marchetta: Golf tourney is June 23, save the day.
f. Ken Allen, call for scholarship letters, submit them this 

month for funding in June. Ushers thanked for their help at  
Easter services.

g. Veterans were discussed and how they need help.  Also  
mentioned was the book “The Four Signs of the Dynamic 
Catholic,” by Matthew Kelly, and recommended it  highly.

4. 4. Insurance Report 
Council Insurance Agent Mark Yubeta, discussed new 

products, disability insurance/disability income.
                                                             - Jose Lopez Recorder

Dear Brother Knights:  This is 
an invitation to all of you and your  
families to move to the call of our 
Lord Jesus Christ’s command to 
“love thy neighbor.”

A few of you Knights met with 
Fr. Bill after visiting the church 
he built in Tijuana, Mexico.

After witnessing the poor com-
munity the parish serves,  we were 
so moved by the (third world) 
conditions that these people 
endure, compared to the many 
blessings that we all share here in 
America, that  we extended our 
hearts to that parish confidentially 
through Fr. Bill  in hopes that 
our Council 9487 may be able to  
adopt their  parish as an on-going 
mission of love.

As you could imagine,  Bill 
thinks it is a great idea, and Sis-
ter Alicia, whom actually runs 
the parish, was so excited that 
she comprised a honey do list of 
normal maintenance repairs that 
are needed.

We have a short 15-minute 
tape of what we saw and needs 
to be done.

  Please understand that this 
is not about Fr. Bill, it’s all about 
the poor (in our own backyard, 
so to speak).  

Whatever relief that we sup-
ply will be huge in the eyes and 
the hearts of this community, our 
neighbors

 And let us not forget what our 
Lord said, “What ever you have 
done for the least of these, you 
have done for me.”

Our first priority should be to 
try and address as many of Sr. 
Alicia’s honeydo list as possible, 
and within reason.

Because quite frankly, that 
church is truly the heart and the 

       
       

               See LOVE page 10

This month’s talk will be about ideas to attract the youth of our 
area to our church and our council. In the short term we will discuss 
our council’s intention to attract families to go to Tecate to help with 
repairs to Father Bill’s parish on the hill. The long term purpose will 
be to attract the youth of our area to our church and our council.

– Jay Donahue 

Catholic Men’s Fellowship Move	to	the	
call	of	‘love	
thy	neighbor’
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               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               
               Knights of Columbus  

                INSURANCE
                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC

                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
               mark.yubeta@kofc.org                

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA
Income Tax Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630

YourCarsultant.com
“Making car buying and selling simple”

                       Eric Schechter
      Automobile Consultant

    Phone (949) 842-1566           Fax: (949) 586-8275
   www.yourcarsultant.com     yourpilot111@msn.com 

       

       

       

       

       

Advertising Rates:  The cost is $60 a year for a business card size ad, and 
$40 a year for each additional business card size (3.5 inches x 2 inches) 
purchased (If you purchase and ad the size of two business cards, the cost 
is $100/year.)   Get  your  business card advertised in the next issue of this 
Newsletter by calling Brother Ricardo Teano now at  273-8940. 

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

                                More Ads on Next Page

Council 9487 Advertising Corner
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ACCESS >
Exterminator Service Inc.

Complete Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com
                                    

                      ‘Call us for what’s buggin’ you”
          
                             Residential >   Industrial >  Commercial >



and Ann Nigro Award to our own 
Bill Breen. He also was presented 
a “Go Make A Difference” coin 
by our State Deputy.

He ran it successfully for 10 
years (1997-2007) and our Coun-
cil became in No. 1 in the state, 
a position we have held for the 
past 12 years.

Plan to attend the BBQ before 
our next General Business meet-
ing May 1. See you There!
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ACTIVITIES:                                    

	 First	 	 Degrees : St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster. Second 
Wednesday of odd months Holy Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley, First 
Tuesday of odd  months. Father Kass Council 3526, Buena Park, third Monday 
of every month. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451, Dana Point, second Thurs 
day of odd months. St. Bonaventure Council 6020, Immaculate Heart of Mary 
(Spanish). Third Thursday of even months, Second Saturday

       

soul of that community. Wouldn’t 
it be rewarding to know that 
someone will always be there 
to reach out to these neighbors, 
someone they could count-on.

But whatever we decide as a 
Council, please keep that parish 
community and this ministry in 
your prayers.

 Your brothers in Christ, 
Rich Mills,Juan Martinez, Jay 
Donahue.
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sandals, jeans and similarly casual attire are considered inappropriate. A 
jacket and tie are the desired standard for Third Degree Exemplifications.

First degree candidates should arrive with a Council Representative, 
preferably the Financial Secretary, who has his signed form 100 that has 
been read and approved by the Candidate’s Council.

The representative will provide the candidate’s Rosary, Membership 
card, and copy of “These Men We Call Knights” to the Host Council.

He will also certify that the Candidate has signed the gaining Council’s 
Constitutional Role prior to arriving at the Exemplification.

STAR:                                    

LOVE:                             
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FAMILY:                                    
 From page 2
would like to start extending this spirit of charity  to everyone.

 He faithfully attends Catholic Men’s Fellowship regularly  and  
at the KOFC meetings his well prepared inspirational talks  is now 
a good part of the meeting . This couple participates to  as many 
knights’ activities as possible. Joan and Jay and Jay’s sister Beth 
together have helped with lenten dinners. His fish bouillabaise soup  
served at the last  abstinence  Good Friday dinner was  a huge success.

  Jay and  Joan’s  grandchildren are Kyle, Amber, and McKenna. 
Our congratulations to  the Donahues as Family of the Month. -R.T.



       

                                          

              

       

       

               
 

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

	 	 	 	

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

	 	 	 	

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Send	us	birthdays,	anniversaries

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

We are still looking for birthdates of Knights’ spouses and an-
niversary dates.  We don’t need the years, just the month and day.  

Send the birthday and anniversary information to john.ojeda@
cox.net or call my cell at 949-813-4320. Let us honor the spouses 
who stand behind us.                            

Do you know that if you attend a meeting on the month you cel-
ebrate your birthday or anniversary you could win a prize? 

We are saving money by sending the Newsletter by Email to all 
with Email addresses and First Class Mail to those who do not. 

If you are not getting weekly updates about Knight events  then 
we do not not have your Email address. 

 Please send it to me.                                     – John Ojeda, FS      

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

Service Program Directors

       

       

       

       

May Birthdays/Anniversaries

       

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       
       

       

       

                  

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net
Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster Jerry Del-
more jcdelmore@
cox.com 
Council Direc-
tor
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph 
Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling 
George Nothhelfer, 859-3203 
Gene Ganley, PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds (949) 265-
3408 
rreynolds@bwslaw.com
KofC Insurance Field Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

 02 Alvin Henson

 03 Sally Clack

 04 Donald Pooters                   

 05 Daniel O’Neal

 06 James Elenz

 06 James McNally

 06 Jackie Kupfert

 07 Gilbert Ayala

 07 Robyn Keele

 07 Andrea Zornosa

 08 Tom Murphy

 09 David Glasow

 09 Robert Miske

10 James Machulda

10 Patty Farina

10 Martie Atkins

15 Nancy Kobayashi

15 Mike Williams

15 Richard Mills

15 Lisa Gregg

16 Elmo Iadevaia

17 Jerome Delmore

17 Patrick Kane

01 Leonard/Jessica Alvarado

02 Michael/Jill Lynch

04 Russell/Emily Read

04 Raul/Andrea Castillo

06 Mark/Janeen Blackwelder

06 Bryan/Debra Ickes

07 Richard/Dina Samaniego

11 James/Lynne Cowan

11 Roger/Theresa Sonnenfeld

12 John/Joan Donahue

12 Vincent/Betty Eacona

16 Richard/Caroline Quinn

18 James/Ascension Burrell

21 Sam/Kathleen Kuri

21 Ken/Darlene Carpenter

23 David/Robyn Belz

24 Otis/Mary Givenrod

27 Michael/Iliana Fuller

28 Tony/Denise Gionet-Gonzales

30 Sal/Lisa Gonzales 

31 Mike/Sharon Benedetto

31 Dick/Jean Gregg

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       
	 	 	 	

       
              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

17 Cindy Cienfuegos

17 Dave Eisenbrey

17 Richard Quintilone

18 Wilma Marchetta

19 David Tibbs

20 Dan Cienfuegos

20 James Cowan

20 Paul Shisbey

21 Timothy Neuville

22 Ann Marie Blaney

22 Wende Borowski

23 Sam Kuri

23 Claude Makin

23 Paul Coulter

27 Jose Lopez

27 Suzy Bailey

28 John Barragan

28 Kevin Sabicer

29 Pernille Brown

29 Estela Riela

30 Harlen Holladay

30 Lawrence Jacobs

31 Richard Renz

31 Robert Finn
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Officers
Meeting

Chapter
Meeting

Chapter
   Business 
  Meeting

Recycling
7-a.m.noon
lower lot

Veterans
Day

All Souls
Day

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
May 2013      

Gen Meeting
7:20 p.m.
Recycling

El Toro

Officers
 Meeting
7:30 p.m.

Memorial
Day

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Chapter
Meeting

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

First Friday
Adoration

Recycling
7-noon

                                       1            2          3            4

        5             6              7           8            9         10        11

       12           13          14           15       16         17           18

      19          20            21           22          23         24           25

       26            27           28         29           30          31                                  

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

 

MP Recycling,
1st Degree,

Santiago, 7-730

Cinco de 
Mayo

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Armed Forces
Day

cil 6332.  Under his direction, this Council has added over 100 members to their rolls.  
This is a huge accomplishment and the benefit to this fine Council is evident.  Each time I attend 

their business meeting there are more brothers in the chairs and this Council seems to have new energy.
   Remember, we cannot rely on just one person. And of us need to engage a man you do not know 

in conversation and let him know what membership has done for you.  
Then ask for his name, number, and email and let him know someone will be calling soon.  Don’t 

forget to talk to his spouse because she wants him to join.  
Pass his contact information to your membership chairman and let him go to work.
Best wishes.
 

 From page 3
PICCOLO:                                                       
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Mother’s Day
Coffee and
Doughnuts, 

Church Patio


